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Convention Center Authority

Nicholas Easton
Council President
Providence City Council
Third Floor, City Hall
Providence, RI 02903

Dear President Easton:

October 31, 1988

Joseph R. Paolino, Jr.
Mayor

The Board of Directors of the Providence Convention Center
Authority wishes to convey its sincere gratitude to the City
Council for recent legislative action on your part which greatly
assisted us in our efforts to prepare the property necessary for
development of our new Convention Center.

The legislation concerned Zoning requirements permitting
usage on a parcel of land that would be consistent with C-3
usage, and still allow us to proceed with the development.

On behalf of the entire Board of the Providence Convention
Center Authority, we thank you.

Sincerely,

A664d ' ©R
RICHARD M. OSTER 019
Chairman

-IN CITY COUNCIL
NOV 1 7 1988

READ
WHEREUPON IT IS-ORDEREDTHAT
THE SAME BE RECEIVED.
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